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The summer began with 2 of Chris” grandchildren
flying to Arizona. From there we traveled together to
Washington, their home and a giant VBS that we
would all take
part in. We
stopped and
saw a number
of sights along
B the way. Each
& one of us was
very excited at
& the viewing of
= animals. and

praise God, He
allowed us to see quite a few! Cade and Natalie used
Papa’s cameras to try and capture some amazing
shots of God’s creation.

We arrived in Washington... so what does a VBS
with 830 kids look like? About 300 helpers rally

together to begin the day... then the kids arrive and

find their
group in
the
parking
lot... then,
off to
activities
and Bible
study. I was given the opportunity to share a Bible
story with each group... 9 pre-school classes and 4
elementary
classes
while
Chris
helped
with
security.
God is
good!

Chris and [ then traveled by train, plane and
automobile to 3
camps in
Pennsylvania! What
a privilege to join
with Shelley Hikes
and family in
Schuylkill Haven
where we taught
“David” during
missions time in connection with the steps in making



a walking stick. The 7 oldest kids then had the option
as their craft for the week to make a walking stick.
They were
very
excited and
seemed
pleased
with their
craft
project!
God is
good!

From there we drove to western PA to join Susan
Crooks and
company at
their camp in
Little
Mahoning.
About 60 kids
joined us to
hear some of
the parables of
Jesus. What a
joy to recognize and try to encourage many who I
have seen year after year. May God use his word to
speak to each of their young hearts. Praise God for
raising up volunteers to help make that camp move
smoothly. God is soooo good!

We finished the
last camp back
in eastern PA
where we
Jjoined with
PFC and about
60 Korean kids.
What a core of
young college
age students
and older that put aside jobs for a week to come and
minister and encourage these kids! How fun to see
many kids come back to camp year after year with
enthusiasm. May God put His word in their hearts...
fruit that remains.

One young
leader
commented
that she
remembered
me from when
she was a
camper!
What?!! Heh.

Chris and I said goodbye
to the east coast and

returned to Washington to
retrieve our vehicle and
then travel a few more
days down the western coast through Oregon into
California.
Wow! The
Pacific, the
Redwoods, the
wildlife. God is
amazing.

Thank you for
being a part of
this ministry with us! Close to 1,000 kids were
presented the gospel at these four locations and we
have heard that approximately 90 children professed
to trust Jesus! A total team effort of which we were
privileged to be a part. You too were a part with your
prayers and support of this ministry. God is soooo
good! I am glad you are a part of our team! Thank
you! :
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